
 

Youth and Education Committee minutes rev. 
April 23, 2018 

 
Present: R. Bieder, T. Accomando, M. Davila, J. Onwu, A. Ponder, S. Woods 
Absent: L. Council, I. Guanill-Elukowich, D. Krynicki, N. Sala 
Guests: J. L. PaniaguaValle, Chief of Staff, Mayor’s Fund to Advance NYC 
Observer: E. Gonzalez, III 
 
Nicholas Sala has not attended any of the committees’ last four meetings and as such will be removed 
from our roster. 
 
We had as our guest Jorge Luis Paniagua Valle, chief of staff, of the non-profit organization “The Mayor’s 
Fund to Advance NYC.”  
 
Through private/public partnerships they are looking to build a soccer field at MS180 middle school at 
700 Baychester Avenue. The field will support programs for youth soccer which will have both health and 
social benefits.  We suggested that they reach out to Montefiore/ Mosholu community organization as they 
currently are contracted by DYCD to run a youth program in the area. 
 
The US Soccer Foundation, New York City Football Club, Adidas, and Etihad Airways are the private 
partners who will be working with NYC DOE, Parks, and NYCHA as the public partners. The goal is 50 
fields in 5 years in the 5 boroughs. Each site will have a program of 75-90 minutes three days a week at a 
minimum for middle and grammar school students. There are still opportunities to suggest sites. 
 
A motion was made by Joseph Onwu and seconded by Stephanie Woods to vote on the following 
resolution: 

 
“Resolved…at the recommendation of the Youth and Education Committee of Bronx Community Board 
#10, to send a letter of support (see attached draft) to the Mayor’s Fund to Advance NYC, and that the 
resolution be forwarded to the full board for approval.” 
 
The vote was unanimously in support. 
 
The Committee discussed the internship program and how we will go about reaching out to merchants. 
(See attached letter)  
 
The nominations for Chair of the Youth and Education Committee were opened and Joseph Onwu 
nominated Robert Bieder, and second was made by Stephanie Woods. There were no other nominations 
and the vote was unanimous. Nominations for Co-Chair were then opened and Lauren Council was 
nominated by Stephanie Woods and Seconded by Michelle Davilla. There being no other nominations the 
nominations were closed and the vote was unanimous. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 

  



 
Draft 
 
May 18, 2018 
 
Mayor’s Fund to Advance NYC 
243 Broadway, 6th floor 
New York, NY 10007 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Bronx Community Board #10 supports the installation of an acrylic mini-soccer pitch at Dr. Daniel Hale 
Williams Middle School 180, located at 700 Baychester Avenue, Bronx, NY 10475 by the NYC Soccer 
Initiative and the Mayor’s Fund to Advance NYC. 
 
This enhancement to the school environment will support physical activity and promote important health 
and social benefits to the student community.  
 
Bronx Community Board #10 voted to support this endeavor at its Full Board meeting held on May 17, 
2018, by passing a resolution to generate a letter of support for the project. 
 
Thank you for this significant contribution to the youth of our community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Peter Sullivan, Chairperson 
Bronx Community Board 10 
 
 
C/160  

 
 
  



 


